MEMORANDUM IN SUPPORT

TITLE:  A Local Law to amend the administrative code of the city of New York, in relation to nominating a property for consideration by the Landmarks Preservation Commission.
TYPE OF LEGISLATION:  Local Law

SUBMITTED BY:  Council Member Avella 

REASONS FOR SUPPORT:

This legislation is intended to assure timely consideration by the Landmarks Preservation Commission (“LPC”) of proposals for landmark designation made by community groups, members of the general public and elected representatives.

The Constitutions of the United States and the State of New York guarantee citizens a right of access to their government.  Many citizens, community groups and public officials have submitted proposals to the LPC for landmark designation of buildings and districts which have never been considered by the Commission.  In some cases, proposed landmarks have been destroyed while proposals have been pending without LPC action.   LPC legal counsel has recently admitted that the Commission has some 500 Requests for Evaluation (“RFE”) pending which have never been reviewed by the Commission.  A recent FOIL inspection showed that many of these pending requests have languished for years.  At present, there is no procedure in effect to assure that nominations for landmark designation made in good faith by members of the public will ever receive consideration by LPC members.

The purpose of this legislation is to ensure that such nominations are presented at least once to the full Commission at a public meeting for consideration.  The bill does not obligate LPC to hold public hearings, unless desired by at least 3 members, but it does assure that no good faith nomination for landmarking is disposed of in secret behind closed doors or simply falls between the cracks.   A public record of Commission votes on every RFE is required.

Council Member TonyAvella

June 23, 2009
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